
Excerpts from Town of Woodboro Meeting Board minutes.  
 
1989 Jan Hired SHE Engineers to handle Hancock Lake Dam project. 
 
1989 July Bids were taken for repairing Hancock Lake Dam. 
 
1989 Aug 3d Bids were reviewed. 
 
1989 Aug 8th Approved bid from Del Mar Gen. Contract.  $13,422.00 

Signed contract in Sept w/Del Mar. 
 
1991 May  Level of the lake was lowered in 1989 when dam was repaired. So Del Mar put in an extra 

board. Now it’s to high. 
 
1991 June  Level of the lake should be 1517.34 ft. and it was 1517.65 ft. on May 25th. The letter 

suggested replacing or cutting down the upper stop to maintain levels somewhat below 
ordinary high water. 

 
1991 July Jeff Johnson engineer who installed dam said they were very careful to put it back exactly 

where it was before the repair. The difference in the water level is 3.5” higher than what 
the DNR says it should be.  He suggest pulling out the one 8” board and replacing it with a 
4x4. The Town said they will do this July 14th.  


